SELECTMEN'S MEETING, MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 1986
Present: Rachel C Reinstein, John J. Jones and Keith Boatright.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Building permits were signed for Darell Moreau, Travis Rank. There is still some questions on Antrim Business. The zoning regulations leave questions as to interpretation of some of the regulations.

Mr. R. Berger asked if he would be allowed to build his home with business space as well as two 24' x 24' buildings to be used for business on the property he has purchased on rte 202 and Elm. Selectmen looked over his plans and found no fault with them. (Set backs were good, on Town sewer and water) He was told to come back with his permit once he has obtained a driveway permit to open onto 202 and has shown he will meet the energy code.

Lloyd Henderson will appear at the Public Service appeal pre-hearing on Monday. Some discussion as to what he plans for the hearing as a rebuttal by the Town.

Lloyd suggested the selectmen get in touch with United Appraisal and see if they will give their views as to the appraisal of Public Service for the year 1981. They would have to make a judgement looking at the appraisal they have placed on the property this past re-appraisal.

Selectmen are looking into setting a date to walk the Hancock line as well all Town which abut the town line.

Lloyd has filed an answer on the Grabowski hearings.
Lloyd cautioned the selectmen in order for them to accept the land from D.
Knapton, or spend money from the fire loss they will have to have a public
hearing. Selectmen have no plans on spending the money from the fire other
then the replacement cost on material for the police department. As for the
land from Mr. Knapton, they will wait for Town meeting.

Selectmen will be checking to see if Dave Wilson or Glen Sudsbury will paint the exterior of the Town Hall as well as locate the leak by the Post Office.

Christopher Joseph, Police Chief, requested an executive session. Granted.

Meeting called to order.

Selectmen have accepted Cameron Brown's resignation and will interview a candidate on Wednesday morning. Chris and the Selectmen discussed making School St one way. It was agreed this would help with traffic and be much safer for all concerned. A list of signs will be made up including no parking signs. One of which will go in front of the restaurant to the corner. A handicap sign will be placed in front of the Town Office. This will help with visibility when exiting the parking.lot.

Chris Joseph asked if the selectmen would be willing to write requesting a list of all bus drivers who transport Antrim children. RSA \$263.29 gives the Town the right to this list in order to check them for criminal records and see they have had the required physical. Selectmen agreed to this practice.